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District 5680 News 

Message from  

District Governor Kurt Harper 

Dear Fellow Rotarians, 

It is hard to believe the Rotary 

year is halfway done, but here it 

is January already.  It is time to 

take a midterm assessment of 

how I feel our District doing, 

and some of the lessons 

learned on the Rotary Road 

Trip that continues into next 

month.  I have to say that, while 

there have been a few speed 

bumps and pot holes along the way, our 

travels have been exceptionally rewarding, 

and I have an even deeper love of our or-

ganization, and our expanded district, than 

I had at the outset! 

As of this writing, although I didn’t make 

my lofty goal of visiting all 60 clubs before 

District Conference, or even before the 

end of the calendar year, we will have fin-

ished 57 club visits by the end of this 

month; and the final three clubs are all set 

in February.  Our club visits have been 

great—but along the way we have learned, 

sometimes too late, of club events that 

would have been fun to take part in in lieu 

of a traditional meeting.   

So, Lesson Learned Number One:  If your 

club has a special event that you would 

like DGE Dana Brewer to attend, let him 

know about it when you spend time with 

him at PETS, or immediately after, so 

these can get on the calendar. 

Our most recent membership totals are 

down for the district on a year-to-date ba-

sis, but this is due, in part, to some data 

corrections made at the first of 

the year and do not represent 

a true loss of members overall 

much beyond normal attrition.  

After factoring that in, the num-

bers show pretty stable mem-

bership.  That said, it would be 

nice to work towards increased 

numbers in the future within 

our clubs, and the district as a 

whole—and perhaps in terms 

of the number of clubs.   

Lesson Learned Number 2:  Each club 

would be well served by establishing mem-

bership goals and developing a plan of 

action focused on both retention and re-

cruitment.  This year’s Presidential Citation 

includes, as one of its avenues of success, 

having a membership committee and 

meeting several achievable marks. 

Our club visits confirm the generosity of 

Rotarians.  I feel that Kelly and I have got-

ten the word out to clubs that your contri-

butions to your communities are extremely 

valuable; but I feel we also have communi-

cated the ways we can further Rotary’s 

good works—in the world at large and 

here at home—by supporting the Rotary 

Foundation.   

Lesson Learned Number 3:  at a district 

and club level, having a goal, and a plan to 

meet that goal, for Foundation giving is an 

important part of broadening our collective 

Rotary experience and building club suc-

cess. 

I see a theme emerging from these re-

http://www.rotary5680.org
http://www.facebook.com/District5680
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marks.  As I reflect on the last six months, I realize that 

the biggest lesson I have learned is the value of planning.   

That is a convenient observation, because now is the best 

time for all of us—the District, the clubs, and our mem-

bers—to develop a plan for 2020-21.  What does your 

club want or need from the District?  How can you best 

share your Rotary experience in a governor’s visit?  What 

are the special characteristics of your community that you 

can connect with?  What special needs can you address 

this year, and next?  Start the dialog now—and build up 

for a great Rotary Year 2020-21.  Incoming Presidents—

form your committees now; prepare to take action before 

“your” year starts.  When you get the criteria for the Presi-

dential Citation for 2020-21, plan on how your club can 

attain it.   

As I write this, DGE Dana is in San Diego for International 

Assembly.  He will spend a week with his classmates from 

all over the world exploring ways that District Governors 

can help clubs achieve their goals.  He will meet with us 

just a few weeks from now, at the President Elect Training 

Seminar in Wichita March 26-28.  He is planning a great 

year, and will be eager to learn about your plans for the 

year as well.  Help him to help your club attain its next 

level of greatness in the year to come! 

Kurt A. Harper 
District Governor, 2019-20 

District 5680 

 

 

Sept. 8-13, 2020 

Zone Institute 

“Rotary’s On Fire” 

Houston, TX 

DG Kurt Harper (cont’d) 

Australia Disaster Relief 

Earlier this month, a request 

from Australia District 9570 

forwarded to each club for con-

tributions to the Drought and 

Fire Relief fund they have es-

tablished to assist in the pur-

chase of water and food for livestock.  This is a large dis-

trict geographically—almost the size of Texas—where 

drought had already been declared.  Apart from environ-

mental damage and cattle dying, water quality continues to 

decline.  The human cost includes financial loss and men-

tal health issues, particularly suicide and depression. 

If your club can help, refer to the message sent to you for 

funding instructions or contact DG Kurt or District Secre-

tary Kent Erb for assistance to getting much needed fund-

ing to this district. 

In an effort to recognize select organizations that have an 

extensive history of working with Rotarians or Rotaractors, 

Rotary has created a new relationship designation: collab-

orating organizations. Rotary now acknowledges these 

groups and the relationships they have with clubs and dis-

tricts by listing them on Rotary.org, as we list corporate-

level partners. 

Collaborating organizations offer Rotary members oppor-

tunities to participate with them in humanitarian service 

locally or internationally. They can be nongovernmental 

organizations, government agencies, corporations, or uni-

versities. They adhere to Rotary’s ethical standards, have 

no conflicts of interest in their work with Rotary, and have 

a regional or global presence. If you know of an organiza-

tion that should have this designation and be featured on 

our Collaborating Organizations page, please complete 

the Relationship Inquiry Form.  

Rotary’s Collaborating Organizations 

January 17-18, 2020 
Rotary World Peace Conference 

San Diego, CA 

 

March 27-28, 2020 
PETS   

Wichita Marriott 

Wichita, KS 

Sept. 8-13, 2020 
Zone Institute 

“Rotary’s On Fire” 

Houston, TX 

Upcoming Events 

http://www.rotary5680.org
https://www.rotary.org/en/about-rotary/partnerships
https://www.rotary.org/en/about-rotary/partnerships
https://www.rotary.org/en/collaborating-organizations
https://rotary.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_b3nzMQbQAnbYObz
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Polio Update @ 12/31/19 

This year:  Total wild polio cases for 2019:  163 

Last year:  Total wild polio cases in 2018: 33 

AFGHANISTAN:  The total number of officially re-

ported WPV1 cases in Afghanistan in 2019 is 28. 

PAKISTAN:   The total number of officially reported 

WPV1 cases in Pakistan in 2019 is 135. 

NIGERIA and THE LAKE CHAD BASIN: 

No new cases of wild poliovirus type 1 (WPV1) since 

21 August 2016. 

More details at http://www.polioeradication.org  

Call for District 5680 Governor Nominations for 2022 - 2023 

The month of November begins the process for selecting 

the District 5680 Governor for the 2022-2023 Rotary year. 

One of the most important things a club can do is to allow 

the district to benefit from your club’s leaders by encourag-

ing them to be a District 5680 leader.  

Clubs are invited to submit their suggestions for nomina-

tion for Governor of District 5680 for the Rotary Year 2022-

2023 (July 1, 2022—June 30, 2023) no later than January 

15, 2020.  To be eligible for Governor, a candidate must 

have the qualifications and agree to accept the duties of a 

Governor as set forth in the 2019 Manual of Procedure 

(MOP).  DG  Kurt Harper has sent copies of the applicable 

pages of the MOP as well as other important documents 

related to the nomination of a district governor to all club 

presidents via email. 

Pertinent dates for the District Governor Nomination pro-

cess are as follows: 

November 20  District Governor invited clubs to submit 

suggestions to the nominating committee in 

an official call to all club presidents via 

email. Candidates submitted will be consid-

ered by the nominating committee. 

Dec / Jan Additional announcements for District Gov-

ernor will be published in the December 

and January issues of the monthly newslet-

ter. 

January 15  Deadline for the receipt by either the gover-

nor or the nominating committee chair of 

club nominations of District Governor can-

didates.  

February 15 Deadline for selection of 

nominee for governor by the nominating 

committee. The nominating committee 

chair will promptly notify all candidates of 

the decision. 

This position is challenging but very rewarding and you are 

asked to review your member list and consider nominating 

a candidate.  If you have questions, call any committee 

member.  

 

Send your suggestions to Nominating Committee 

Chair Past District Governor Chair Andrea Krauss at 

4106 184
th

 Street, Russell, KS 67665, or to Nomina-

tions Committee Secretary Rod Kreie.  

 

Nomination committee members are  

 

Small Clubs Jamie Welch RC Sublette 

Medium Clubs To be appointed  

Large Clubs Kelle Thompson RC Winfield 

PDG Andrea Krauss RC Russell 

PDG  Sterling Hall RC Sublette 

PDG Gary Norris RC Saline 

PDG Robert Mendoza RC Derby 

PDG Randy Krug RC Russell 

PDG  David Yoder RC Newton 

PDG Mike Mills RC McPherson 

 

PDG Rod Kreie, Nomination Committee Secretary 

514 W 12th St., Newton, KS  67114 

rkreie@gpbiosciences.com 

620-353-8415 

The Rotary International 

Rose Bowl Parade float 

“Hope Connects the 

World” won the Tourna-

ment Volunteer Award for 

most outstanding floral 

presentation among 

floats 35 feet and under 

in length. So cool!  

Thanks to Christine Ettiene for the post on Facebook 

Rotary Float in Rose Bowl Parade 

http://www.rotary5680.org
http://www.polioeradication.org
mailto:DYoder@harveycounty.com?subject=rkreie@gpbiosciences.com
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Rotary Club Garden City:  The Western Kansas Com-

munity Foundation held “Match Day” and Rotary received 

$3,656.33 and an additional $799.45 to add to our en-

dowment fund with WKCF—an increase of 5% in the fund 

separate from earnings and investment.  Truly a simple, 

easy and effective fund raiser! Thirteen Rotarians partici-

pated on Match Day on behalf of Rotary, increasing our 

ability to be a force locally in achieving our stated pur-

pose:  Service Above Self! 

Rotary Club Washington:  Our Festival of Trees held 

last month was well attended and enjoyed by all who at-

tended.  Items donated by businesses, individuals, school 

groups and other organizations were auctioned.  Funds 

raised will be donated to 108 Power Zone, Washington 

County Hospital and Casa De Mi Padre Orphanage. 

Rotary Club E Wichita:  The East Wichita Rotary Foun-

dation Scholarship is available on our website  

eastwichitarotary.org  The scholarship is available to a 

local graduating high school senior that will be attending 

WSU Teach or a Kansas college or university in the fall. 

Rotary Club Larned:  We 

provided 3 wheelchairs to 

Larned Schools.  Photo 

taken at the presentation. 

Rotary Club E Wich-

ita:  Our club will be 

hosting an Open 

World delegation from Armenia Feb. 29-Mar. 7. This is 

the first Open World team we have hosted as a club. 

Rotary Club W Wichita:  Rotarians 

Roger & Randy Bowles delivered dic-

tionaries to the third graders at Law-

rence and Dodge Elementary Schools.  

This is an annual project generated 

and funded by the Rotary Club of 

Wichita with delivery help from our area Rotary Clubs. 

Rotary Club Great Bend:  2018-

19 Club President Lee Musil re-

ceived, on behalf of the club, a Ro-

tary International Presidential Cita-

tion with Silver Distinction at a re-

cent meeting.  Only 2 other clubs in 

the district received this award.   

Rotary Club Kinsley:  Our Chili & 

Vegetable Beef Soup Fundraiser 

last month involved most all of our 

members and was great fun.  Soup 

and brownies were provided by 

club members and Jay at Kinsley 

Food Pride brought the rest.  There 

was even a secret-formula chili 

involved!  We raised $500 with this 

event. 

Rotary Club Old Town Wichi-

ta: Great fun was had at our 

Christmas Party at Cactus Can-

tina where the margaritas 

flowed.  Festive headwear and 

white elephant gifts plus items for 

the homeless and a contribution to 

The Rotary Foundation added to the 

fun.  AND our Assistant Governor, 

Arlen Honts, joined in the fun!  Next 

month, we start with “Beer and 

Business” when we review our first 6 months and plan for 

the future. 

Rotary Club Wichita:  

December and January 

have been busy deliv-

ering dictionaries and 

providing books and 

reading for RIF in Title I 

Schools.. 

Rotary Club Old Town 

Wichita:  We now have a 

website!  Check it out at 

www.oldtownrotary.club  

Rotary Club Wichita:  One of our 

club’s many projects “Rotary 

Wraps” gathers and distributes 

coats, mittens, etc. for USD 259 

Title I school children.  Here’s a 

thank you note we received from one of the schools. The 

schools were all so grateful.   

. . . thank you for the coats , hats, and gloves you donated 
to our school. . . These gifts will be given to students who are 

in need.    . . Thank you so much 
for all you do for our school.  We 
depend on our community and 

are so grateful for your gift.  

THANK YOU. 

http://www.rotary5680.org
eastwichitarotary.org
http://www.oldtownrotary.club
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Rotary Club W. Wichita & W. Sedgwick Co. Sunrise:  

Our Inbound RITE (Rotary Intercountry Teacher Ex-

change) Teachers arrived last week and the program is in 

full swing! We have 3 teachers here from Panama and 2 

from Argentina. They began this week visiting and work-

ing at various schools in our area. Our thanks to Dalia 

Hale (Sunrise) and Shelli Kadel (W Wichita) for all the 

time and effort they've invested in lining up all the hosts, 

school visits and schedules for the teachers' 4 week stay!  

The RITE program is a joint project of the West Wichita 

Rotary Club and the Sunrise (West Sedgwick County) 

Rotary Club. The inbound portion of the project includes 

receiving teachers from Panama and Argentina for 4 

weeks: mid-January to mid-February. The outbound pro-

gram includes sending teachers from the Wichita area to 

Panama for 4 weeks during their summer break.  Rotary Club Wichita:  

Rotarians enjoyed good 

food and good friends at 

our 2019 Holiday Cele-

bration and Illumina-

tions on a cold winter’s 

night at Botanica.  Special live 

entertainment by the Wichita 

Chamber Chorale highlighted our 

event with Christmas Carols. 

Rotary Club W Sedgwick Co. Sunrise:  

The winner of our annual Ugly Christmas 

Sweater contest was Steve Cless, but 

there were many worthy opponents. 

Rotary Club W Wichita:  This 

crew purchased & delivered 

Christmas groceries to 4 

needy families identified by 

the school. They also deliv-

ered Christmas gifts our mem-

bers purchased for families in need. 

Rotary Club Kins-

ley:  Club members 

provided “I Like Me” 

books to the Kinsley 

and Lewis kinder-

garten classes. 

 

We are also the official sponsor of 

Cub Scouts Pack 239 for the third 

year with 15 youth of our commu-

nity.  We provided the flag to show 

our support for this positive pro-

gram. 

January is Vocational Service Month 

The concept of Voca-

tional Service is rooted 

in the Second Object of 

the “Object of Rotary” 

which states: “High ethi-

cal standards in busi-

ness and professions; 

the recognition of the 

worthiness of all useful 

occupations; and the dignifying of each Rotarian’s occu-

pation as an opportunity to serve society”.  

As leaders in their businesses and professions, Rotarians 

can advance high ethical standards by setting a posi-

tive example among employees, associates, and the 

community in general. All types of work-related interaction 

offer an opportunity to encourage ethical behavior.  

Promoting integrity through ethical behavior is an es-

sential part of what it means to be a Rotarian. Two stand-

ards developed by Rotarians — The Four-Way Test and 

the Rotary Code of Conduct — provide a road map for 

ethical behavior in the workplace and other areas of life.  

Rotary Club Kinsley:  Our club 

has supported the Palace Theater 

in Kinsley for many years.  Each 

quarter we volunteer to staff the 

ticket booth, operate the conces-

sion stand, make the popcorn and 

then we clean the theater by sweeping and vacuuming 

the floors and cleaning the concession area.  Part of our 

club comes early to set everything up and normally an-

other group comes in for the clean-up.  We also sponsor 

several movies each year since the theater is a non-profit 

community service.  We pay the cost of the movie rental 

(approx. $300-350) and adult ticket price is $5.00. 

http://www.rotary5680.org
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Follow DG Kurt’s “road trips” to our district clubs 

at https://www.facebook.com/District5680/  

 

You’ll meet the club presidents and something 

about each community visited! 

 

To stay connected with the District, don’t forget to visit 

the website, www.rotary 5680.org, often; and be sure to 

like, follow, and share posts on our Facebook page,  

https://www.facebook.com/District5680/. 

Promoting Peace in Africa & Beyond 

2020-2021 Theme Announced 

Rotary has launched its first Rotary Peace Center in Afri-

ca to train leaders who can focus on the underlying 

threats to peace in the region. Learn how you and your 

club can support the new peace center and Rotary's 

peace program.  

The peace center at Makerere University in Kampala, 

Uganda, will offer a professional development certificate, 

with its first peace fellows beginning their studies in early 

2021. The certificate program will emphasize issues and 

solutions that are especially relevant in Africa and will pro-

vide practical experience to supplement coursework in 

areas such as human rights, governance and media, cli-

mate change, and refugee migration. Makerere will be-

come the second Rotary Peace Center to offer a profes-

sional development certificate. Chulalongkorn University 

in Bangkok, Thailand, became the first in 2005. Makerere 

University is in the heart of the African Great Lakes, a re-

gion that has experienced political instability, civil war, 

ethnic hostilities, and genocide. The university created a 

peace studies program more than 20 years ago. Rotary 

Peace Fellows at Makerere will learn how to influence 

policies and take action to transform society through Posi-

tive Peace. More than just the absence of violence, Posi-

tive Peace puts in place the structures, institutions, and 

attitudes that allow peace to flourish.  

Rotary Leader, January 2020 

Rotary International and Toastmasters International are 

now collaborating to give Rotary members increased op-

portunities for personal and professional growth. Rotary 

members have access to explore public speaking tips, 

videos, podcasts, and more from Toastmasters. Here’s 

how you and your Rotary club can get involved in this col-

laboration:  

1. Visit a local Toastmasters club to learn more about 

the organization. Toastmasters has 16,800 clubs in 

143 countries, so you’re likely to find one near you. 

Go to toastmasters.org/find-a-club.  

2. Ask a member of Toastmasters to visit or speak at 

your club.  

3. Invite a Toastmasters member to 

participate in a club service activity 

or attend a social event.  

4. Work with your local Toastmasters 

club to hold a joint event so your 

members can discuss potential col-

laboration opportunities.  

Rotary International is also creating a leadership and 

communication curriculum for Rotary and Rotaract mem-

bers that will be available in English next year, with re-

lease in all Rotary languages by 2021.  

Rotary Leader, January 2020 

New Collaboration with Rotary & Toastmasters 

RI President-elect Holger Knaack’s 

theme for 2020-21, Rotary Opens 

Opportunities, asks Rotarians to cre-

ate opportunities that strengthen 

their leadership, help put service 

ideas into action, and improve the 

lives of those in need.  

http://www.rotary5680.org
http://msgfocus.rotary.org/c/15IFonK5P4wD0FYwupR8vjlsxBH
https://www.facebook.com/District5680/
file:///C:/Users/appel/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/AJ9EKSG3/www.rotary%205680.org
https://www.facebook.com/District5680/
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Rotary’s Vision Statement 

“Together, we see a world where people unite and take action to create lasting change — 

across the globe, in our communities, and in ourselves.” 

Leadership: The Final Frontier 

The annual South Central Rotary Youth Exchange 

(SCRYE) conference was held in Tulsa the weekend of 

January 11. Attending for 

Rotary District 5680 were 

Dimitriy Vakulenko (RC 

Hutchinson), Tim Howard 

(RC El Dorado), DGN 

Fred Heismeyer (RC E. 

Wichita) and PDG Rod 

Kreie (RC Newton).  Ex-

change students attend-

ing were Erina Fugitate 

(Japan) sponsored by the 

Rotary Club of Newton 

and Henrique (Kiko) Alex-

andre from the Rotary 

Club of Ulysses. 

Each year, the students 

are hosted in the homes 

Tulsa area Rotarians on 

Friday night. Imagine 

being in charge of plac-

ing 152 students for an 

evening – some families 

host 3-4 for this one night.  On Friday night and Saturday 

morning, the exchange students are entertained by their 

host families.  Ice skating, movies, museums, the Center 

of the Universe and other landmarks are very busy with a 

multitude of culture because of this event.  Saturday after-

noon, the kids gather at the event hotel (Tulsa Marriott 

Southern Hills) and spend time together learning about 

summer tours (sponsored by Rotary) they might partici-

pate in and prepare for the talent show and other festivi-

ties at a Banquet on Saturday evening.  

Erina participated in the talent show that 

was emceed by our own Rod Kreie.  Eri-

na performed a traditional Japanese 

dance about honor and respect.  There 

were 2 Improv comedians, a boy from 

Italy and a girl from Brazil that were hilar-

ious.  After the banquet, all of the stu-

dents went to the local Boys & Girls Club 

for an all-night lock-in. 

All of the Rotarians either went to clas-

ses that lead towards being certified as a local coordinator 

(Dimitriy and Tim), and to classes that help them better 

understand Youth Exchange when they are District Gover-

nors (DGN Fred).  Classes were taught by PDG Rod 

Kreie. 

Almost 200 Rotarians at-

tended the event along with 

the kids put the total head 

count right at 350 at-

tendees. 

Youth exchange currently 

plugged into just 4-5 of the districts 61 clubs. We are trying 

to expand the program, but clubs need to find someone in 

their club that has an interest in international culture.  If 

you know someone in your club that might be interested, 

please get them in contact with District Youth Exchange 

Chair Rod Kreie. 

Have you recruited your students for RYLA 

camp yet?  It is time.   

Rotary/Southwestern Leadership Camp will 

be Saturday, May 31 to Thursday, June 4, 

2020 at Southwestern College in Winfield, Kansas.   The 

theme for camp this year is “Leadership: The Final Fron-

tier.”   

This camp is for current high school Freshmen, Sopho-

mores, or Juniors that each Rotary Club selects and spon-

sors.   All the forms to register your students can be found 

at www.sckans.edu/leadership and then ser-

vice outreach/Rotary Camp or you can go to 

the District website and click the link to the 

Southwestern site.   Make sure and register 

early to assure a spot for your students.   

Our Rotary District 5680 has voted to allow a scholarship 

for the first 30 clubs to register a student and provide that 

notice to Dean Kennedy.  For those that don’t receive a 

scholarship, payment should be sent to Dean Kennedy, P. 

O. Box 637, Winfield, KS 67156.   Rotary and your stu-

dents WILL make a difference for our communities! 

SCRYE Conference in Tulsa 

L-R:  Dimitry Vakulenko, Rod 

Kreie, Erina Fugitate, Tim  

Howard, Fred Heismeyer 

L-R:  Tim Howard, Rod Kreie, 

Fred Heismeyer, Kiko Alexandre, 

Dimitri Vakulenko 

Erina  

http://www.rotary5680.org
http://www.sckans.edu/leadership
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District 5680  

 

 

 

 

www.rotary5680.org 
 

This is your newsletter! 
Send your articles and  

club information to: 
 

PDG Geri Appel, Editor 

Phone: 316-841-2592 

appelg@kenlerman.com 

2019-20 RI President 
Mark D Maloney 

Decatur, Alabama USA 

On to Honolulu 
Rotary International Convention 

June 6-10, 2020 
Register NOW! 

www.riconvention.org 

2020 Zones 29-25a  
Zone Institute 

Sept. 8-13, 2020 
www.riconvention.org 

http://www.rotary5680.org
http://www.rotary5680.org
mailto:appelg@kenlerman.com
http://www.riconvention.org
https://zones25b-29.org/
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